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Mr D S Maimane to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

Whether, in the light of possible water shortages, his department intends making the use of reclaimed quality water by any industrial sectors compulsory; if not, why not; if so, by which sectors?












N165E

---0---

REPLY:

No.  It is not envisaged at this stage that the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry will make the re-use of wastewater compulsory, as the existing measures are an adequate and effective control mechanism that encourages trading of wastewater between parties in order to maximise the use of limited available water.  The free market principles currently in operation allow for financially sustainable arrangements between parties to be reached without undue regulatory intervention by my Department.

The use and re-use of industrial wastewater is a common activity throughout the industrial sector in South Africa today.  The reality is that discharge of wastewater through the municipal sewer system is costly to industries, who must pay the relevant municipal authority to receive and treat this wastewater.  Alternatively, for industries who wish to discharge directly into a water resource they are required to treat the wastewater to acceptable standards in terms of the water use authorisation (licence) issued by my Department.  The costs of treatment may be high, depending on the nature of the wastewater.  Industries are, therefore, encouraged to re-use their own wastewater thus saving on discharge costs, or to trade it with a partner industry who can make use of the wastewater.  Such trade agreements may span several industries before the final wastewater is discharged into the municipal sewer.

Cross-sectoral re-use is also common with many municipal treatment works trading their treated and/or partially treated domestic wastewater to nearby industries and even to agricultural users who can benefit from the nutrient-rich wastewater.

My Department has draft water conservation and demand management strategies for both the water services sector and the industrial, mining and power generation sector which make provision for conservation measures including wastewater reclamation and re-use.  These strategies allow for the introduction of water conservation measures as appropriate and particularly during times of high water stress.

